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Water Management Referral Response

Application Number: DA2024/1091

Proposed Development: Demolition works and construction of a mixed use
development with basement parking comprising of retail
uses and a childcare centre, including signage

Date: 18/10/2024

To: Anne-Marie Young

Land to be developed (Address): Lot 5 S/P 32656 , 5/ 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 5 S/P 32656 , 5/ 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot B DP 385973 , 3 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 3 S/P 32656 , 3/ 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 3 S/P 32656 , 3 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 7 S/P 32656 , 7 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 7 S/P 32656 , 7 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 1 S/P 32656 , 1/ 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 1 S/P 32656 , 1/ 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 4 S/P 32656 , 4 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 4 S/P 32656 , 4 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 6 S/P 32656 , 6 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 6 S/P 32656 , 6 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 2 S/P 32656 , 2 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot 2 S/P 32656 , 2 / 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Lot CP SP 32656 , 1 Careel Head Road AVALON BEACH
NSW 2107

Reasons for referral
Council's Water Management Officers are required to consider the likely impacts.
Officer comments

Not supported
This application was assessed in consideration of:
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» Supplied plans and reports;

* Northern Beaches Water Management for Development Policy (WMD Policy); and

* Relevant LEP and DCP clauses.

The stormwater treatment chain proposed is insufficient. Table 5 — General Stormwater Quality
requirements of the WMD Policy apply. Evidence that the proposal meets the table 5 requirements
must be provided. Refer to WMD Policy section 4.1.3 Demonstrating Compliance.

The proposal includes a basement. The geotechnical report provided indicates that the proposal is
likely to intercept groundwater and a tanked basement is recommended. Referral to WaterNSW is
required and this will make the proposal Integrated Development. A Council permit for dewatering will
also be required but can be attained prior to construction.

The proposal is therefore unsupported.

Note: Should you have any concerns with the referral comments above, please discuss these with the
Responsible Officer.

Recommended Water Management Conditions:

Nil.
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